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Chard Together
Holyrood's Happy Hour
Year 11 & 13 Exam Mental
Health Support
PTFA Easter Bingo
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REPORT
BULLYING
#notinourschool

I hope you and your family had a lovely weekend.  

I would like to begin by paying tribute to Year 11 who have now
completed their mock exams and did so with great maturity as well
as excellent behaviour. One thing to work on ahead of the real thing
is the efficiency of their personal organisation, which may or may not
be a surprise for you at home! Students who remember to bring their
exam timetable, check where they are sat and come with all relevant
equipment for each exam (including their clear pencil case) are most
calm and successful. We wish Year 13 the very best of luck as they
approach their mock exams this week.

Unfortunately, we are set to be affected by more industrial action
this week, as the dispute between the NEU and the Government
continues. Please rest assured that although strike action is deemed
necessary by the NEU, our staff remain 100% committed to our
community, whether they choose to take strike action or not. 

DEAR PARENT/CARER,
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CONTINUED........

https://www.instagram.com/holyroodacademy/
https://twitter.com/HolyroodAcademy
https://www.facebook.com/holyroodacademyfb
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScmEAV9cPXmm7VeTL-Ic4ASl9eWu0q7U2Vjyh9PCzx1PCgFgA/viewform


Easter Bingo Tables bookable through the PTFA facebook page. Booking essential
Car Boot and Dog Show 
Car Boot
Car Boot



24th March 
Saturday 13th May 
Saturday 10th June 
Saturday 8th July 
                                                             

MR. DAVE MACCORMICK
Headteacher

Best Wishes

The colleagues who take strike action do so out of concern for the funding, external service (such as
Social Care and CAHMS) and teacher shortages the education sector is currently experiencing. I
understand that any child not being able to come to school is frustrating (it is for us too) and we all hope
for a resolution to this particular dispute at the earliest possible point. Thank you for your ongoing
support and understanding.

I know that some parents and carers have been concerned about the amount of 'cover' their children
have had while at school. This has been as a result of a number of unfilled vacancies, linked to the
paragraph above. I am delighted to inform you that we have recruited a number of additional staff to our
team. Mrs Contreras starts with us after Easter, teaching in the Science department. After May Half
Term, Mrs Lawson takes up post as our new Head of English and in September, Mr Back (Head of PDP and
Careers), Miss Burnhams (Teacher of Maths) and Miss Clare (Teacher of Maths) will start with us. These
are excellent appointments for the school and leave our staff team in an even stronger position - good
news all around.
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CONTINUED........

UPCOMING EVENTS
Fabulous events coming up soon for Holyrood Academy 



More information on all of these events online soon: 
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Please remember through the MCAS app you can see lots of instant information for example,
your child’s attendance, timetable and exam information. In addition, you can top up your child’s

food account and also pay for resources and trips .
If you don't have  a MCAS account,  please email finance@holyrood.uat.ac providing your name

and your child’s name, so we can send you your log in details and instructions.



MY CHILD AT SCHOOL (MCAS)

To ensure that your child’s absence is actioned quickly and added to the register please report
your child’s absence to the school via the school’s 

Absence Line – 01460 260100 - Option 1, for years 7 to 11 
or

 for Sixth Form students at sixthform@holyrood.uat.ac 

ABSENCE
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SOMERSET FOOD CHAMPION TRAINING

Training Dates for 2023:
23rd & 24th March - Bridgewater
30th & 31st March - Highbridge
20th & 21st April - Shepton Mallet
4th & 5th May Watchet
13th & 14th July - Yeovil
20th & 21st July Wincanton
7th & 8th September - Wellington
21st & 22nd September - Somerton

Application Information
To apply please head here or
email if you have any queries:

healthierlifestyle@somerset.gov.uk
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSccY4EZqGWwhSGnocbQGnud5D0z1bDgXGRtEZEJUtqzm58TIw/viewform
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YEAR 11 & 13 EXAM MENTAL HEALTH
SUPPORT DROP IN

• Get help with/offload any worries
• Find out more about boosting mental health 
• Learn some effective support strategies

With the  Student Mental Health Team;  
Mrs Herfet & Mrs Dalton

Where:
The Loft - Week A

LRC - Week B
When: Every Friday Tutor Time starting after half term

• Have a chat 
• Ask any questions
• We’re here to listen.
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IT SKILLS AND GAMING CLUB



for more information about our event:

 

SERENA 07793 074 039 @cHARD tOGETHER 
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HOLYROOD HAPPY 
HOUR

Open to all! 



Free tea, coffee, biscuits and a chat for all

in the community. 



When: 
16th March 3:30PM - 4:30PM
30th March 3:30PM - 4:30PM

Where: 
Holyrood Main Hall 

Funded by the Prefects and 
staffed by D of E Volunteers. 

ZOMBIE ATTACK PLAN COMPETITION
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CREWKERNE SUPPORTING CANCER RESEARCH UK

Ilminster Easter Hunt
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YEAR 9 RESARCH STUDY
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OPEN DAY / PLANT SALE / CAKE
SALE / CHARITY RAFFLE 

 Saturday 18th March at
Incredible Edible Flowers.

Come along and see the flower
farm this Spring.

We'll have LOTS of young plants
available to fill your garden.

Pick up a gift for Mother's Day or
just enjoy some tea and cake 
with a view.

Charity raffle to support a local
student on his volunteering

journey to Cambodia this
summer.



 All welcome plus some fun games

for the kids! 





OPEN DAY 
PLANT SALE & 

CHARITY RAFFLE
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https://www.incredible-edibleflowers.co.uk/
https://www.incredible-edibleflowers.co.uk/
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Our aim as a school food provider is to deliver great food at affordable prices for our
students and parents. The cost-of-living crisis continues which we are all experiencing
in our own lives, with prices in supermarkets and other daily costs rising almost weekly.
This has in turn impacted the prices we pay for food and the wages we pay our teams. I
wanted to write to you to let you know what we are doing to try to limit the impact on
students and parents.

There are two issues which the food industry is needing to deal with:
•Food inflation at 16%
•Staff wage increases 9.7%

Food inflation
This is predominantly driven by the war in Ukraine, which is not only a terrible
humanitarian crisis, but has also significantly damaged economies across the globe
and has had a real impact on food availability. The food supply volumes have dropped
and driven prices up. The latest food inflation figures reported, show a 16% increase in
the cost of the food we buy.

Staff wage increases
The Government has increased the minimum wage by 9.7%. This is a positive move that
will mean our teams are better able to address the cost pressures they are under. This
is more than 3% higher than last year’s record rise, so great progress but clearly
creates its own challenge from a funding perspective.

To address these cost increases we must raise the prices we charge in our school
canteens. We have looked at all options to minimize the increases such as changes to
suppliers and adding some new product lines. But we must not allow these pressures
to impact the quality of the food, nor the portion sizes we provide. We have also
absorbed some of the cost increases, however we will be implementing a tariff
increase of 5% from April 2023. Whilst this is never going to be good news, we hope
you will agree that it is a significantly lower than the headline figures above.
As always, we will continue to encourage open and honest dialogue with clients,
students and parental groups to ensure we have a joined-up approach during this
challenging period. We have a difficult twelve to eighteen months to navigate through,
but I personally give you my commitment to continue to serve food of the highest
quality, that represents good value for our students, parents, and schools.
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